



COVID-19 Vaccination for Healthcare Providers

Dear New Jersey Health Care Provider:

As we approach the end of the year, I know this letter will reach many of you caring for patients and working hard to keep yourselves and everyone around you safe during the pandemic. I want to thank you for your sacrifice and resiliency during these difficult times, and reemphasize that the State of New Jersey's goal is to ensure an equitable and efficient COVID-19 vaccination program.

Under New Jersey's <u>COVID-19 Vaccination Plan</u>, vaccine access will be given to New Jersey's Phase 1A Group first. This group includes health care workers, who are paid and unpaid persons serving in healthcare settings who have the potential for direct or indirect exposure to patients or infectious materials. Phase 1A also includes long-term care residents and staff.

I would also like to share information from the Department of Health about when and where you can participate in the COVID-19 vaccination program:

- 1. Letter from New Jersey Department of Health Commissioner Judith Persichilli
- 2. Phase 1A Factsheet
- 3. <u>List of current New Jersey Vaccine Sites</u> (subject to change)

For more information on COVID-19 vaccine distribution, you may also visit <u>DOH's portal</u> or the State's COVID-19 Information Hub.

We are committed to working together through this crisis and thank you for all you do.

Paul R. Rodríguez
Director
Division of Consumer Affairs
Office of the New Jersey Attorney General